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Dear Friends: 
 
As I write this we are in the initial throws of Holy Week, the time each year when we recall the Passion, death, and 
resurrection of Jesus. What's on the forefront of my mind then? Forgiveness. 
 
It's at the very core of Jesus' message, and it's at the core of his sacrifice on the cross. His death on the cross is all 
about forgiveness. And his life is all about us loving our neighbor as ourselves, and forgiving our neighbor along 
the way. 
 
The thing is, it's really hard. It's even hard to talk about. I actually find forgiveness is the toughest of all the 
subjects to preach about. There are so many pitfalls. So many special and different circumstances. So many 
complications. But, really, Jesus' teaching on forgiveness is actually quite simple: just do it.  
 
A speaker at our diocesan convention this year quite rightly stated that "church activity" does not necessarily lead 
to "spiritual growth." He also said that in a recent study one in four adults in the American church self-identity 
themselves as "spiritually stalled." I actually think that figure is wildly understated.  
 
How to develop spiritually is a big question, and one I think we talk about frequently at St. Mark's from many 
different angles and perspectives. But, what's one of the greatest indicators of spiritual growth? The ability to 
forgive.  
 
I've been deeply troubled by the brutal execution of the Coptic Christians at the hand of ISIS. What floored me in 
the days immediately following their killing was a statement by a Coptic bishop, in which the bishop categorically 
forgave the terrorists. Not if they gave themselves up. Not if they repented. Not "if" anything. He just forgave 
them. Of course it immediately reminded me of Amish forgiving the gunman who terrorized a schoolhouse.  
 
Archbishop Desmond Tutu and his daughter, Mpho, recently wrote a book entitled "The Book of Forgiving" in 
which he says that not only should we endeavor to forgive others, but that when we do we actually free ourselves. 
Ourselves.  
 
I love St. Mark's. This is such a wonderful community of loving, giving people. It's also a community of 
forgiveness. Of mercy. Where things that aren't "ok" are somehow worked through and made "ok."   
 
And, that is when we are at our best. And that is when we look most like the community that Jesus taught, and 
lived for, and died for.  

 
 
  

Rick Morley 

 



2 

��������	
����
�

��������	
�	���	��
�	

��������	
�����	
 

Philippians 3:10-12  
 
I want to know Christ and the power of his resurrection 
and the fellowship of sharing in his sufferings, becoming 
like him in his death, and so, somehow, to attain to the 
resurrection from the dead. Not that I have already 
obtained all this, or have already been made perfect, but I 
press on to take hold of that for which Christ Jesus took 
hold of me. 
 
As I read this piece of scripture I am reminded of the 
oneness we all share in the resurrection of our Lord.  I 
feel so blessed to share that oneness with all of you at St. 
Mark’s.  Our church family is a very special one in so 
many ways.  Don’t we want to share that? 
 

As we enter the Easter season, celebrating the resurrection 
of our Lord, as well as spring making all things new 
again, let us think about celebration and growth.   
Celebrating our faith in God and our church can be 
refreshing, making us new.  Inviting others to participate 
in any of the wonderful ministries we offer can be 
invigorating, perhaps making someone else new.  
 
I hope you will join me in inviting others to experience St. 
Mark’s through volunteering with one of our outreach 
projects, attending or listening to a Sunday service, 
participating in the Sunday Forum, Dinner Church, 
shopping at the rummage sale or attending a fellowship 
event.  Let us continue to be the disciples Christ has asked 
us to be. 
 
Peace and Love,   
Dawn Knill    

SAVE 
THE 

DATE 
 

First 
Communion 

 
May 3 

 
To sign up for First 

Communion Classes, 
go to: 

 
Click here to sign up 
your child for First 

Communion �
�
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Rector 
The Rev. Richard M. C. Morley 
Senior Warden 
Jim Martucci   604-2256 
Junior Warden 
Dawn Knill  303-7351 
Grounds 
Kevin Larner  766-1218 
Buildings 
Martha Winter 953-2009 
Outreach 
Jan Williams  690-8480 
Finance 
Martha Heiner 973-224-7045 
Stewardship 
Jenny Phillips 630-0807 
Christian Education/Youth Ministry 
Ashley Balavoine  973-549-2327 
Communications/Evangelisim 
Christine Thoma 542-9421 
Fellowship 
Anne Post 766-6621 
Membership 
Chris Marshall  350-3371 
 
Non-Vestry Positions: 
Warden Emeritus 
Teri Passarello  696-0375 
Treasurer 
Buck Kirch 647-3566 
Recording Treasurer 
Doug Post 766-6621 
Sunday School Director 
John Lyga 766-5880 
J2A Activities Coordinator 
Jackie Taylor 221-0378 
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Wow, our Mid-Lent Brunch was fabulous and much of that applause 
goes to Carol DeCoste for her tireless organizing and cheerleading 
skills.  Not only will she ask for your help, but she’ll show you that 
you are really appreciated.  We, the entire St. Mark’s family, love to 
enjoy these brunches in both Advent and Lent. To the ladies and 
gentlemen who set up, organized and served the brunch food, and 
helped with clean up (and that includes the wonderful folks who 
laundered tablecloths), I thank you.  To all the teens who 
volunteered to help set up and clean up, I really thank you too.  You 
have no idea how much your volunteer help spread out a rather large 
work load.   
 
The other item on my April agenda is the coffee hour sign up list.  I 
dare say that we have a lot of open Sundays between now and 
summer.  Most parishioners do eagerly approach the coffee table 
looking for a little treat and a cup of coffee after the service.  So I 
believe “coffee hour” per se would be missed if not provided each 
week.  Please help us out and sign up to host.  It’s not hard.  There’s 
a list of instructions right on the bulletin board where you sign up.  
Read that over and if you have questions or wish to partner with 
someone, I’ll be happy to answer any question and would also be 
happy to partner with you.  As an added bonus, Mary Chapman (908
-340-4566 ) mpchapman@hotmail.com has offered her services to 
answer questions or as a partner also.  Please call or email either of 
us with any concerns you may have.  I look forward to seeing you 
all at the next coffee hour. 
 
Anne Post, Fellowship Chair 
annesandrapost@gmail.com   908-766-6621 

���	�����	����	
 
Spring is here!  The weather is warming up and this is an awesome 
time to plan your plantings. 
 
This year we’re excited to offer you veggies and herbs in addition to 
our wonderful annuals, hanging baskets and planters (new!) from 
Hamilton Farms.  The plants are superb quality and all the proceeds 
go to support our Appalachian Service Project.  You can beautify 
your garden and help our ASP youth and adults to support low-
income families in Appalachia all at the same time! 
 
Please have your forms returned to the office by April 26, 2015.   
Plant pick-up is: 

Saturday, May 9, 9:00am – 11:00am 
Sunday, May 10, 11:00am – 12:00pm. 

Any questions?   
Contact Jenny Phillips at jrpw26@gmail.com or call (908) 451 9638 
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It’s wonderful to celebrate the joy of Easter and Jesus’ 
triumph over death with the resurrection.  Actually every 
Sunday is an Easter Sunday as we celebrate Christ’s 
resurrection.  Thank you for your generous offerings, your 
stewardship of your time, your talents and your money.  
They make it possible for St. Mark’s to spread the Easter 
message every day. 
 
This hard, cold winter has kept many away from church, 
so we particularly welcome spring and warmer weather.  
We‘re looking forward to seeing you return.  If you’re 
behind with your pledge this is also a good time to catch 
up.  In addition, we have a handy online way to give 
through Faithstreet, you can find it on our website: 
stmarksbr.org.  You may make a one-time payment or 
regular weekly or monthly gifts.  If you’d like to know 
more about it please see me at coffee hour, or contact me 
through email: jrpw26@gmail.com or call (908) 451 9638. 
 
God’s Peace and Blessings, 
Jenny Phillips, Stewardship 

 ��	 �!�����	 �����	
Light Opera of New Jersey is proud to present THE 
TIMELESS TONYS: An Original Revue! Escape the 
cares of your life for the glitter of the Great White Way 
and enjoy over eight decades of Broadway hits, including 
favorites from The Music Man, Fiddler on the Roof, South 
Pacific, Hairspray, and many more! The show was created 
by Karen Cantor and by music director Greg Paradis, with 
stage direction by Bill Corson. Featuring the talents of 
rising stars from across New Jersey! 
 

THE TIMELESS TONYS will be performed in 
two different venues over two weekends: 

 

 

April 24th and 25th at 8:00 PM 
April 26th at 2:00 PM 
The Macrae Theater 
The Pingry School  
131 Martinsville Rd 
Basking Ridge, NJ 07920 

May 1st and 2nd at 8:00 PM 
St. Mark’s Episcopal Church 
140 South Finley Avenue 
Basking Ridge, NJ 07920 

"�#��	$��#�	�%��&�����	
The teens have had a busy start to the new year.  
Rite 13 (7th and 8th graders) 

   Under the leadership of Michelle and Jim Martucci the Rite 13 kids have been covering topics such as 
Stereotyping, Prejudice, Faith and Charity.  They are preparing for their Rite 13 Ceremony, a formal passage into 
adulthood, which will take place on June 7th during the 10am Service. 
   They continue to assist in Sunday School classrooms, and recently completed 100+ bags of weekend meals for 
needy children participating in the Foodbank’s Backpack Program.  Thank you to all that donated food for this 
cause. 
   The Rite 13 group had a great time bonding (and snacking!) at their first lock-in/overnight at the church on 
March 6th.  Fr. Rick joined in the fun and led a late-night Eucharist before lights out. 

J2A (9th and 10th graders) 
   The J2A teens have been busy volunteering:  in the Sunday School classrooms, during church Services and 
fellowship events (such as the Lenten brunch), and in the community.  Their leaders:  Patti Pierson, Jan Williams 
and Dave Taylor, along with Fr. Rick, are preparing them for Confirmation, which will take place at St. Mark’s on 
May 3rd, during the 10am Service.   
   In January, they toured Trinity Cathedral in Trenton and attended a Sunday morning Service there.   The next 
month Fr. Rick hosted the teens at an overnight Retreat in Mendham where they discussed the history of the church 
and studied religious artwork.  It was a test to be sharing the Convent with another group on “Silent Retreat”, but 
our teens rolled with the situation. There was plenty of bonding over ping pong – a good use of their energy! 

YAC (11th grade and older) 
In early February, the older teens traveled to Philadelphia for their overnight pilgrimage.  They stayed at St. 
Asaph’s Church but visited others, such as St. Thomas’ African Episcopal Church and Christ Church,  as well as 
many historical sites, during the weekend.  They had a fun Hibachi meal on Saturday night. 
  Wishing good luck to all the High School Seniors in the class that will be making decisions this month about life 
after high school….  
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 4/1 Cynthia Matthews 
 4/3 Scott Layton 
 Ryan Layton 
 4/5 Kit McLaughlan 
 Craig Kahle 
 Connie Smythe 
 4/8 Nicholas Coffin 
 Reed Ogden 
 4/10 John Wojnar 
 4/11 Katy Denechaud 
 4/13 Greg Begg 
 4/16 Lou Gubitosi 
 4/17 Dawn Knill 
 Greg Vallario 
 4/18 Tracey Tuthill 
 4/19 Andrew Rose 
 4/20 Tyler Winter 
 Glenn Sefchick 
 4/22 Joseph Chiappetta 
 Andrea Hooper 
 4/23 Cayleigh Starr 
 4/24 Ginny Best 
 Blake Fletcher 
 Nancy Opremcak 
 4/25 Jeanne Wyatt 
 4/26 Madison Sinofsky 
 Theo Balavoine 
 4/28 Abby Larner 
 4/30 Bob Dauernheim 
 Patty Lunny 
 

�������
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4/ 11 Don & Daphne Kress 
4/ 14 Oliver & Ashley Balavoine 
4/ 16 Bucky & Phoebe Menter 
4/ 17 Joe & Mary Chipparullo 
4/ 23 Brian & Christine Marston 
4/ 28 Eric & Molly Williams 

Charter Day is May 16th! 
 
Stop by the booth to say hello or consider volunteering to help man the 
booth for an hour it two. We will need lots of help greeting people, sharing 
St. Mark's stories, and spray painting hair.  
A sign up sheet will be posted closer to the date, but you can always email 
me ahead of time if you know you would like to help.  
 
Hope to see you there! 
Chris Marshall 
Membership 
Cnoel11770@gmail.com 

ST. MARK’S FINANCE COMMISSION 
Finance Report as of February 28, 2015 

Represented below is a summary of St. Mark’s 
operating income statement  
February 2015, Year-to-Date  

 
Operating income for February  is still behind the budget expectations.  
Pledge expectations were exceeded for the month of  February but after a 
slow January, the Year-to- date position is now  behind  by (12,558)  While 
Plate donations and Building  Use donations also exceeded the 
expectations for the month, the Year-to-date position  continues to be 
under the budget expectation. Total Operating Income is ( 14,651)    
 
Operating expenses for year-to date 2015 exceeded our budget by 2,108.  
The Building Maintenance budget had some repair bills to the heating 
system, and the Grounds Maintenance budget had snow removal bills, 
which accounts for this difference. 
 
Net operating income  for February 2015  remains under budget  
Finance Commission Chair:   Martha Heiner  

 Actual  Budget  Variance 

Pledges 40,612  53,170  ( 12,558) 

All Other Donations 9.850  11,943  (   2,093) 

Operating Income 50.462  65,113  ( 14,651) 

      

Operating Expenses 70,938  68,830  2,108 

      

Net Operating Income ($20,476)   ( $ 3,717)   ($ 16,759)  

Save the Date!  Saturday, May 2nd 
 
Nancy Brangaccio is having a one-person show of her pastel artwork at 
Swain Galleries, 703 Watchung Avenue, Plainfield.  The opening is from 5
-7pm and everyone is invited. The show runs through the month of May. 
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ST. MARK’S  SPRING 2015 RUMMAGE SALE 
APRIL 17TH AND 18TH, 2015 

SAVE THE DATES 
GIVE OF YOUR TIME  

SUPPORT ST. MARK’S 1ST FUND RAISER 
 
 

SET UP:  Saturday,  April 11th  at 9:30 am 
SORT:   Sunday, April 12th – Thursday, April 16th, 2015  
DONATIONS:   Accepted  from Sunday 1:00 PM until Wednesday, April 15th 
BAKE SALE :  Baked good delivered Thurs PM or Fri/Sat AM 
SALE:  Friday,  April 17th ( 9:00 AM – 2:00 PM) 
              Saturday,  April 18th   (9:00 AM – 2:00 PM) 
CLEAN UP:  Saturday,  April 18th  – 2:30 PM 

 
 
This is the first important fund raiser for St. Mar k’s in 2015. We need significant donations of your 
unwanted and un-used items to make this sale the best ever. Tell you friends and family of the 
opportunity to donate their unwanted good to the St. Mark’s Rummage Sale.  
 
 
Please keep in mind the items we cannot accept: 

Mattresses or box springs 
Electronic equipment over 5 years old. No computer without hard drive,  with chips older than 

Pentium or non-color monitors. No dot matrix printers.  
Baby equipment over 5 years old that are not to safety codes 
Sporting equipment over 5 years old 
Exercise equipment 
Christmas tree stands 
Suitcases without wheels 
Analog TV, VHS Tapes or Cassettes 
Books – only current novels, historical or children’s books. No text books, travel guides,  manuals, 

magazines, encyclopedias. 
Shoes – only in good condition. No worn out sneakers, please. 
Toys  - please bundle parts together 
Men’s suits, men’s jackets and linens – please mark the size. 
 

Please look for the sign up sheet and give of your time generously to make this another successful fund 
raiser for the church. We look forward to working with you and sharing in the fellowship. 
 
Harry Woods, Kit McLaughlin and Annabelle Wilmer 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

   1 
Chapel @ 9am 
Keansburg Soup 
Kitchen 

2 
Ridge Oak 
10:00 
Maundy 
Thursday 
Service, 
6:30pm 

3 
 
Good Friday 
Service, Noon 

4 
Spring 
Cleanup 

5 
Easter 
Sunday 
6am Vigil 
8am Rite I 
10am Rite II  

6 7 
Holly Manor 
10:45 

8 
Chapel @ 9am 

9 10 11 

12 
8am Rite I 
10am Rite II  
Healing  
Service 

13 
 
 

14 15 
Chapel @ 9am 
Keansburg Soup 
Kitchen 

16 17 
Rummage 
Sale 

18 
Rummage 
Sale 

19 
8am Rite I 
10am –
Contemporary 
Service  

20 
 
Warden’s 
Meeting 6:15 
Finance 
Meeting 7pm 

21 22 
Chapel @ 9am 

23 24 25 

26 
8am Rite I 
10am Rite II  
Healing  
Service 

27 
 
 
Vestry  
Meeting 7:30 

28 29 
Chapel @ 9am 
 
Morristown 
Soup Kitchen 

30   

April 2015 
St. Mark’s Episcopal Church 
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TIME TO BUY YOUR ASP STOCK 
Please help support St. Mark’s youth and adult volunteers as they prepared for the 2015 
Appalachian Service Project. 
 
This year 13 St. Mark’s youth/adult volunteers will be participating in the Appalachian Service 
Project in West Virginia.  Please consider supporting them through a tax-deductible stock 
purchase.  The group will be selling stock, sharing video, photos and stories from last year at 
coffee hour in the coming weeks.  Stop by to learn what making an ASP stock purchase means! 
 
If you are unable to see us at coffee hour feel free to print and complete the form below and send 
it into the church office.  Any questions contact Dawn Knill at 908-303-7351 or 
dkknill@hotmail.com 
 

St. Mark’s Episcopal Church Appalachia Service Project  
Stock Purchase Form 

Stock in this mission may be purchased for $ 10.00 per share. Please fill out and send in the form at the bottom of 
this page to lend your tax deductible support to this life-enhancing cause. DON’T FORGET to indicate your 
“ambassador” (name of adult /teen/both St. Mark’s ASP – 2015 volunteer) who will receive credit for your 
purchase. 
DIVIDEND TO ALL INVESTORS: A postcard from a volunteer during our week of service, electronic 
communication showing progress from the trip and MORE! 

YOUR.INVESTMENT              WILL.PURCHASE: WHICH.C OULD.BE.USED 
OF                                                                                                     TO.BUY: 
.............$  10.........................................1 Share.................................Sheet of Dry Wall or OSB 
.............$  20.........................................2 Shares................................Roll of Insulation 
.............$  30.........................................3 Shares................................Paint a room 
.............$  40.........................................4 Shares................................Create a 40ft  drainage ditch 
.............$  50.........................................5 Shares................................Insulate a room 
.............$100.......................................10 Shares................................Repair a foundation 
.............$150.......................................15 Shares................................Build a safe porch 
.............$250.......................................25 Shares................................Re-shingle a roof 
.............$500.......................................50 Shares................................I wish to sponsor a participant 
         ______________________ 

FOR YOUR RECORDS: Shares purchased ________                                               (participant’s name)  

Ambassador’s Name (St. Mark’s volunteer you are supporting) _________________________ 
-------------8<-------------8<--------------CUT HERE and send the portion below to the office---------8<--------------8<---------- 

ST. MARK’S APPALACHIA SERVICE PROJECT 
2015 Stock Order Form 

Purchaser’s Name: _______________________________________________ 
Address: _______________________________________________________ 
Town: ________________________ State: ___________ Zip Code:________ 
Phone: ________________________E-mail:______________________________ 
 
Please make your tax deductible check payable to “St. Mark’s ASP” and mail the completed cut-off form to: 
St. Mark’s ASP 
c/o St. Mark’s Episcopal Church 
140 S. Finley Ave. 
Basking Ridge, NJ 07920  
_____________________Shares Purchased: $________________Donation Amount 
AMBASSADOR (St. Mark’s ASP volunteer you are supporting): ____________________ 
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Date Lay readers Acolytes Ushers 

4/5/1945 Easter Day 

6:00 a.m.     Boyd McKoane 

8:00 a.m. (HC) L&Ch Jeff Hooper    John Wojnar 

  L&Ch Jackie Kahle     

    

10:00 a.m. (HC) Ch Emie Williams John Mooney           Sean Gogerty Jim Martucci 

  P&Ch Dawn Knill Katie Williams          Warren Phillips Ryan Layton 

  LR 1 Tom Mooney Rob Pierson             Mattie Morley Scott Layton 

  LR 2 Libby West Brandon Pierson Joe Layton 

  

4/12/1945 Second Sunday of Easter - 10:00 A.M. - Healing Service     

8:00 a.m. (HC) L&Ch Doug Post   Tom Defeo 

        

10:00 a.m. (HC) L]&Ch Roger Conover Ben Larner Martin Hale 

  P&Ch Chuck Knill Jeremy Richardson Norn Graff 

  LR 2 Nancy Opremcak John Mooney   

  

4/19/1945 Third Sunday of Easter – Contemporary Service     

8:00 a.m. (HC) L&Ch Mary Urbas   Boyd McKoane 

        

10:00 a.m. (HC) L&Ch Lea O'Shea Hugo Balavoine Larry Rose 

  P&Ch Dawn Knill Robert Phillips Jeff West 

  LR 2 Peter Gilbert Jenny Phillips Glenn West 

    

04/26/45 Fourth Sunday of Easter - 10:00 A.M. - Healing Service     

8:00 a.m. (HC) L&Ch Boyd McKoane   Harry Woods 

        

10:00 a.m. (HC) L&Ch Marylea Schmidt Chris Hale Richard Thoma 

  P& Ch Jeanne Wyatt Martin Hale Tim Opremcak 

  LR 2 Peter Gilbert Liam Thoma   

   Spencer Thoma   

    

April 
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